
 
 

 
 

President Ervin Balázs        
Hungarian Accreditation Committee 
Krisztina krt. 39/B 
H-1013 Budapest, Hungary   
 
         Dublin, 06 May 2015 
 
 
Subject: Full membership of HAC in ENQA  
 
 
 
Dear President Balázs, 
 
I am pleased to inform you that, at its meeting of 16 April 2015, the Board of ENQA agreed to 
renew HAC Full membership of ENQA for five years from the Board’s decision of 19 September 
2013 granting HAC the status of Full member under review. Full membership under review is 
included in the whole 5-year membership. Therefore, membership is deemed to have 
commenced on 19 September 2013 and, following the successful outcome of the partial 
review, is valid until 19 September 2018.  
 
As outlined in the review report, HAC is recommended to persist in the present discussions 
with the Ministry of Human Resources and the Educational Authority about amendments and 
a clarification of the links and distribution of competences between MHR-EA and HAC in order 
to increase its stability and sustainability. Improved clarity in definitions needs to be agreed 
and published. As the next review which is scheduled to take place in three years’ time only, 
HAC is not requested to submit a progress report by then. However, please note that the next 
review will give particular attention to the panel’s recommendations.     
 
If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact the ENQA Secretariat. 
 
Please accept my congratulations for the renewal of Full Membership of HAC.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Padraig Walsh 
President of ENQA 


